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Newsletter 

MAYORS REPORT 
It is certainly a highlight at this time 
of the year to attend the various end-
of-year School Assemblies & 
Presentations. It is wonderful to hear 
about the range of achievements 
and all the positive things that are 
happening within our four Schools. 

These presentations not only provide an opportunity to 
recognise the successes of all students, but they also 
enable the broader school community to acknowledge 
those students that are excelling in their respective 
Award categories. I congratulate all Award winners and 
in particular, I would like to commend everyone that is 
involved in the operations of our Schools, whether they 
be Teachers; Teacher Aides; Administration; School 
Associations; Parents & all volunteers. 
 

In addition to this highlight, it was also my extreme 
pleasure to join the Hon. Jane Howlett MLC, Member 
for Prosser, and Mr John Ibrahim (Director – Callington 
Mill Pty Ltd) for the ‘turning of the first sod’ associated 
with the construction and development of the  
Callington Mill Whiskey Distillery. 
 

As a part of this event, I spoke about the significant 
economic benefits that will flow from such a major  
private investment, and the potential opportunities that 
will be created for Oatlands and the Southern Midlands 
through increased visitation & subsequent business 
investment. 
 

In closing, on behalf of my fellow Councillors and  
employees of the Southern Midlands Council, I wish 
you all the very best for the Festive Season and a 
prosperous New Year. 
 

 

 
Clr Alex Green 

MAYOR 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Melton Mowbray Community Association 
 

Council would like to acknowledge & congratulate the  
following community members who were recently  

awarded with their 20 year life member awards by the  
Melton Mowbray Community Association. These awards 

recognise their significant contribution to the Rodeo  
Committee and the community.  

 

Steven Whelan, Adam Jones, Wayne Smith,  
Sally Whelan and Joy Smith. 

 
 
 

2019 marked the 20th Annual Melton Mowbray Rodeo - 
Congratulations to all the dedicated & hardworking  

committee members who volunteer their time to make this 
yet another successful community event. 
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Visit Chauncy Vale Wildlife 
Sanctuary at Bagdad for a one
-of-a-kind experience & a day 
you’ll never forget!   
 
With it’s enchanting nature, 
heritage, culture & history, 

Chauncy Vale has shared a role in creating many  
meaningful experiences for over 3 generations of  
Tasmanian schools, families, individuals & community 
groups. 

 

OPEN DAILY   
Entry $2.00 per adult / children free 

 

BOOKINGS  
available through the web site only  

Day Dawn Cottage / Peter Bird Memorial Meeting 
Room & Campervans overnight stays  

 
 

visit  www.chauncyvale.com 
 

350 Chauncy Vale Road, Bagdad 
Phone 62545050 

Southern midlands  

SES road crash rescue unit 
 

 
Congratulations to Jason Robins & Tim Hoskinson who were recently 
presented with the National Medal for 15 years of service with the SES 
and TFS.  
 

In addition to the National Medals, the following unit members were  
recognised for their respective periods of long service with the State 
Emergency Service.   
 

Jason Robins    25 years 
 

Tim Hoskinson    15 years 
 

Mark Shearing     15 years 
 

Leonie Robins  10 years 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Drowning happens quickly and silently! 

 

Before building a swimming pool or spa, inflating a 
blow-up pool or spa and/or erecting related safety  
fencing, it’s a good idea to check with a Building  
Surveyor  or Council to find out what the regulations 
are ie: 
 

Pool Fencing      
 

Above-ground swimming pools and spas are required 
to have permanent safety barriers in the same manner 
as in-ground pools and spas, however, the walls of an 
above-ground swimming pool or spa may provide a 
barrier if they are at least 1.2m in height and do not 
have a surface which enables a child to gain a  
foothold and climb into the swimming pool or spa.  
Any objects that could be climbable by a young child, 
such as a pool ladder, pool filter, pump equipment or 
plumbing connection into the side of the pool, should 
be properly fenced or otherwise isolated. 
 

The Building Code of Australia (BCA) defines a  
swimming pool as an excavation or structure that: 
 

 is capable of being filled with water to a depth of 
300 millimetres or more the maximum possible  

    water surface is greater  than 9 square metres 
 is capable of being used for swimming, bathing, 

wading, paddling or other human aquatic activities 
 is used, designed, manufactured or adapted for the 

purpose mentioned above, despite its current use 
includes spas and inflatable swimming pools 
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30th Annual Oatlands Christmas Pageant   13th December 2019 
 

Float Winners:- 
Float of the Year: 30 Years (Browns/Greens) 
 

Encouragement Award: RAT Mobile 
 

Most Entertaining Float: Life’s a Beach 
 

Best Presented Float: Steam Engine & Cart 
 

Best Presented Childrens Float: Diary of a Wombat 
 

Best Combined Float: Happy 30
th
 Birthday 

 

Childrens Encouragement Award: Naughty Elves 
 

Best School Float: Lil Bee Happy 
 

Best Junior Float: Ginger Bread House 
 

The Oatlands Christmas Pageant Committee wishes to thank 
the following sponsors for their support of the 2019 Christmas  
Pageant & wishes everyone a Merry Christmas & a Happy New Year. 
 
Sponsors: Commonwealth Bank, Oatlands; Roxy IGA  
Supermarket; Parattah Railway Restoration; Parattah Fire  
Brigade; Roger & Janette Fish; Tim & Felicity McShane; Richard 
& Maree Ward; Max & Myrle Gray; Tom & Sarah Burbury;  
Oatlands Community Hall; Oatlands Newsagency; Danny &  
Josie Blyth; Dale & Jane Figg; Oatlands Lodge; Molly & Darren 
Jones; Andrew & Jo Fish; Southern Midlands Council; Ilwoo 
Park; Bruce Livingston; Chris & Anne Schofield; Feisty Hen Café 
& Pantry; Bill Moore; Don Fish; Fiona Freeman; Rebecca White 
MP; Blossoms B&B; Jane Howlett MP; Chris & Debbie White; 
Brian & Lyn Fish; Roberts Ltd, Oatlands; and Kevin Keane. Lisa Lampkin from the Commonwealth Bank (Oatlands 

branch) presenting Mr Paul Wilson & the organising  
committee a cheque for $500.00 towards the Pageant. 

Council’s ‘Happy 30th Birthday’ Float  
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8 Campbell Street, Oatlands   
 

 Opening Hours: 
 

School Terms (Mon-Fri)    
3.00 p.m. - 6.00 p.m. 
 

During School Holidays  
11.00 a.m. - 6.00 p.m. 
 

Weekends  
11.00 a.m. - 6.00 p.m. 
 

Public Holidays  
11.00 a.m. - 6.00 p.m. 

 
 
 
 
 

Southern Midlands Council  

Australia Day Awards 

Congratulation to the following recipients 

who will be presented Australia Day 

Awards by Mayor Alex Green 

 

Citizen of the Year:   

MR PAUL WORLDON 

Young Citizen of the Year:   

MR SAMUEL BANKS 

Community Event of the Year:  

‘PINK UP OATLANDS’ 
 

~ ALL WELCOME ~ 

Mobile Food Vendors / 
Food Trucks in the 
Southern Midlands 

  

In recent times mobile food  
vendors have become an  
increasingly common & popular 
element of the food industry in 
Tasmania and further afield. 
Southern Midlands Council have 
experienced an increase in  
enquiries from food vendors  

wanting to operate in the area. 
 

SMC is considering if food vans are appropriate for our municipality and if 
so, what types of guidelines a policy for operation of mobile food vendors 
in the area should contain.  
 

When managed appropriately, mobile food vendors can provide  
economic, social & cultural benefits to the community including additional 
diversity and choice in the food sector for locals and visitors and small 
business opportunities. Currently, mobile food vans can operate at  
festivals, markets, fairs and the like without further approvals, and this 
would not change. It is also possible for a mobile food vendor to obtain a 
planning permit to set up on private property on a permanent or semi-
permanent basis, provided that the zoning of the property allows for it. 
 

A mobile food vendor policy would provide guidelines for regular and cas-
ual operators in public spaces. The types of things a policy could  
address are: 

 Where mobile food vans can operate & areas to avoid  
 Time/frequency limits  
 Basic requirements for mobile food van operators such as Food 

business licence, vehicle registration, public liability insurances 
 Fees and registration process 
 Management of potential conflicts such as avoiding competition 

with existing fixed address food businesses, amenity issues for 
homes and safety issues around roads, parking and traffic 

 Ensuring equitable access for mobile food vendors 
 Making sure any mobile food van policy is consistent with the 

Councils broader goals, particularly that it is consistent with the 
Strategic Plan.  

 

Council would like hear what the community think about this idea 
before moving forward. An information flyer and questionnaire will 
be available in January 2020 – please keep an eye out for them on  
facebook & around SMC and take the time to let us know what you think!  
 
Please direct any enquiries to Jacqui Tyson (Senior Planning Officer) 
Phone: 6254 5050 or email: mail@southernmidlands.tas.gov.au 

T H U R S D A Y  

2 3 R D  J A N U A R Y  2 0 2 0  

6 . 3 0  p . m .  

O a t l a n d s  R S L  C l u b  
A l b e r t  S t r e e t ,  O a t l a n d s  

followed by a light supper 
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Secure Your Load  
 

It is important that you transport your waste to your local waste  
transfer station responsibly.   
Not only is it illegal to transport unrestrained loads on public roads, covering  
your load also prevents dust, soil and litter escaping and polluting our  
environment.  Heavier items such as construction waste or furniture may  
dislodge if not secured properly which, apart from degrading our environment, 
can cause an accident or damage other vehicles on the road. 
 

 waste that is transported by a motor vehicle or trailer, must be  
      transported in a manner that avoids the waste spilling, leaking or  
      otherwise escaping 

 waste must be covered during transportation unless the waste consists 
solely of waste tyres or scrap metal 

 the motor vehicle or trailer used to transport the waste must be  
      constructed and maintained so as to avoid the waste spilling, leaking or      

otherwise escaping from 
the motor vehicle or trailer. 
 
It is the responsibility of the  
transporter of the waste, 
the owner of the vehicle 
used to transport waste 
and the owner of any  
trailer used to transport 
waste to ensure that the 
load is secure. 
 
 

Thanks for your reports! 
 

Your eyes on the ground are helping us identify and locate 
priority weeds in the Southern Midlands. 
 

Reporting Weeds 
If you spot a known priority weed in the Southern Midlands 
(such as the ragwort pictured) or need help identifying a plant, 
you can report this to council via: 
 
SMS    0458 793 855 with a picture and details on     
                         its location 
Website Report a Weed form on the homepage of the    
                         Southern Midlands Council website 
Phone:  Oatlands Council office, 03 6254 5000 

STAGE 1 WATER  
RESTRICTIONS 

20th December 2019  
until end February 2020 

 

Stage 1 water restrictions will be 
introduced in the greater Hobart 
region from 20 December 2019 and 
are expected to be in place until 
February 2020. 
 

These restrictions affect the  
following towns within the  
Southern Midlands. 
 

Pontville; Mangalore; Bagdad; 
Dysart; Kempton; Campania 

and Colebrook. 
 

What do stage 1 water restrictions 
mean?  
. 

Stage 1 restrictions encourage  
sensible water use and to prevent 
inefficient watering practices by 
reducing non-essential use of  
water by approximately 20 per 
cent. 
 

 

Please go to 
www.taswater.com.au  

for further details 

2020-2025  
Southern Midlands  

Weed Management Strategy 
 

There has been considerable work 
undertaken on weed control in the 
Southern Midlands since the  
development of the first Southern  
Midlands Weed Management  
Strategy in 1999.  
 

The updated 2020-2025 Weed 
Management Strategy is now 
available online via the SMC  
website.  
 

Amendments have been made to 
recognise progress as well as  
making the prioritisation for weed 
control actions clearer.  There are 
also maps of known locations of  
priority weeds & photographs to  
assist with identifying these. 
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Welcome to the Southern Midlands of Tasmania, where a blend of good old fashioned values and modern ideas  
co-exist. The Southern Midlands Council is a rural local government authority with approximately 3800 rateable  
properties and 6000 persons scattered throughout the districts.  
 

Towns & localities include Mangalore, Pontville, Bagdad, Broadmarsh, Elderslie, Dysart, Kempton, Melton Mowbray, 
Oatlands, Tunbridge, Tunnack, Parattah, Mt Seymour, Woodsdale, Levendale, Runnymede, Colebrook, Campania & 
Rekuna. 
 

 
 

 
 

OATLANDS OFFICE   71 High Street, Oatlands 7120 
Corporate Services, Infrastructure & Works, Natural Resource Management,  
Heritage Projects and Information Technology 
 

Customer Service Opening Hours: 
Monday to Friday -  9.00 a.m. to 4.30 p.m. 
 

Phone: 03 6254 5000 (Mon-Fri 8.30am - 5.00pm) 

Fax:  03 6254 5014 
Email:  mail@southernmidlands.tas.gov.au 

Web:  www.southernmidlands.tas.gov.au 

 

KEMPTON OFFICE   85 Main Street, Kempton 7030 
Development & Environmental Services and  
Community & Corporate Development 
 

Customer Service Opening Hours: 
Monday to Friday -  9.00 a.m. to 4.30 p.m. 
 

Phone: 03 6254 5050   *Phone Number Changed   
Fax:  03 6254 5014 
Email:  mail@southernmidlands.tas.gov.au 
 
 

Chauncy Vale Wildlife Sanctuary  
345 Chauncy Vale Road, Bagdad 
Phone: 03 6254 5050 * 
Web: www.chauncyvale.com 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Contact Us! 

For all AFTER HOURS  
Council emergencies 

please phone  
 

0419 325 405 

For all after hours  
Water & Sewerage emergencies 

please phone 136 992 

For all after hours  
Tasmanian Gas Pipeline  

emergencies, please phone 
1800 195 666 

For all road issues relating to the  
Midland Highway, Mudwalls 
Road or Tunnack Main Road 
phone Department of State 

Growth on 1300 139 933 

COMMUNITY  
NOTICE BOARD 

To place items on the Community 
Notice Board, contact IT Officer Nick 

Wilson or email  
webmaster@southernmidlands.tas.gov.au 

WASTE TRANSFER STATION 

OPENING HOURS 

OATLANDS  
WASTE TRANSFER STATION  

Inglewood Road, Andover 
(Via Tunnack Main Road, Oatlands ) 

 

Tuesday         8.00 am  -  12.00 noon   

Friday           11.00 am  -     3.00 pm 

Saturday         8.00 am  -  12.00 noon  

Sunday           1.00 pm  -     5.00 pm 

CAMPANIA  
WASTE TRANSFER STATION  

Brown Mountain Road, Campania 
 

Tuesday        1.00 pm  -    5.00 pm 

Thursday       1.00 pm  -    5.00 pm 

Saturday        1.00 pm  -    5.00 pm    

Sunday           8.00 am -  12.00 pm    

DYSART  
WASTE TRANSFER STATION  

Huntingdon Tier Road, Dysart 
 

Tuesday        1.00 pm  -   5.00pm 

Saturday        1.00 pm  -  5.00pm     

Sunday          1.00 pm  -  5.00pm  
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Service Tasmania 
Oatlands 

71 High Street 
Oatlands Tas 7120 

 
Opening Hours 
Monday to Friday 

11.00am - 4.00pm 
 

Phone 1300 13 55 13  

 

 

REMINDER - Phone Number Change 
Midlands Multi-Purpose Health Centre 

 

Oatlands - Reception 
(03) 6135 0540 

 

Oatlands Doctors Surgery  
(03) 6135 0520 

COUNCILLORS 
Mayor & Councillor enquiries can be directed to 

Elisa Lang (Executive Assistant) - 6254 5004 
or via contact details below 

Mayor Alex Green 0429 604 153 agreen@southernmidlands.tas.gov.au 

Deputy Mayor Edwin Batt 0400 009 471 ebatt@southernmidlands.tas.gov.au 

Clr Tony Bantick 0419 340 157 abantick@southernmidlands.tas.gov.au 

Clr Tony Bisdee OAM 0418 355 158 abisdee@southernmidlands.tas.gov.au 

Clr Karen Dudgeon 0428 361 807 kdudgeon@southernmidlands.tas.gov.au 

Clr Don Fish 6255 5157 mail@southernmidlands.tas.gov.au 

Clr Rowena McDougall 0466 816 882 rmcdougall@southernmidlands.tas.gov.au 

http://www.southernmidlands.tas.gov.au/towns-villages-areas/
mailto:mail@southernmidlands.tas.gov.au
mailto:mail@southernmidlands.tas.gov.au
http://www.chauncyvale.com
mailto:webmaster@southernmidlands.tas.gov.au
http://www.southernmidlands.tas.gov.au/councillor-tony-bantick/
http://www.southernmidlands.tas.gov.au/mayor-tony-bisdee/
http://www.southernmidlands.tas.gov.au/councillor-donald-fish/



